

Kivalliq PQC-56 Arviat 2561DC Baker Lake 5PC20795 Chesterfield Inlet Vrachite Coral Harbour 4-6-66 Rankin Inlet 6%/56CO56 Repulse Bay Q Disc Whale Cove Ubdetale

Nunavut Wildlife Management Board 3<sup>rd</sup> Floor Allavik Building P.O Box 1379 Iqaluit, Nunavut XOA 0H0

Phone: (867) 975-7300 Fax: (888) 421-9832

Email: tsataa@nwmb.com

Monday, August 18, 2014

NWMB, c/o Ben Kovic, Chairperson of NWMB RE: Kivalliq Wildlife Board Update

This letter is to update the Nunavut Wildlife Management Board on the activities within the Kivalliq Wildlife Board.

## Office Update:

- 1. Leah M. Muckpah was officially hired as Regional Coordinator for the Kivalliq Wildlife Board on April 1, 2014.
- 2. The Kivalliq Wildlife Board implemented Centralized Accounting for the Kivalliq HTOs and was enforced starting on April 1, 2014. KWB regional coordinator has been collecting the financial data and forwarding the information to NIWS.
- 3. The Kivalliq Wildlife Board executives and regional coordinator has conducted operational visits to Coral Harbour, and Arviat; and plan to continue operational visits to all Kivalliq HTOs.
- 4. KWB is reviewing and revising General By-Laws to be implemented in 2015. The draft by-laws will be submitted to Kivalliq HTOs for review before their Annual General Meetings. KWB is planning on sending one executive director to attend the Kivalliq HTO AGMs.

## Wildlife/Environmental Update

- 1. Kivalliq Wildlife Board, Rankin Inlet HTO and Chesterfield Inlet HTO applied and were approved as interveners for the NIRB Meliadine Gold project's Final Environmental Impact Statement (FEIS) Hearing to be held in Rankin Inlet, from August 21 to 27, 2014.
- 2. KWB scheduled its Annual General Meeting to be held in Rankin Inlet, Nunavut from October 21 to 23, 2014.



Kivalliq Pec-56 Arviat 9999c Baker Lake 96L0-C)496 Chesterfield Inlet Dracheto Ap Coral Harbour 5-6-56 Rankin Inlet 69-PSBC-0-56 Repulse Bay apho Whale Cove DP554456

The Kivalliq Wildlife Board is looking forward to continue co-managing wildlife and environmental plans within the region, with the other Regional Wildlife Organizations and Nunavut Wildlife Management Board.

If you have any questions, concerns or comments, please contact myself at <a href="mailto:rosstatty@gmail.com">rosstatty@gmail.com</a> or KWB regional coordinator Leah M. Muckpah at <a href="mailto:kwb@niws.ca">kwb@niws.ca</a>

Sincerely;

Ross Tatty Chairperson for the Kivalliq Wildlife Board